Heading



Mr Victor Geoffery Smith

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency

Central Capture Unit Longview Road Swansea SA67JL

Telephone: -

Textphone Only: 0300 123 1279

Website: www.gov.uk/browse/driving

Your Reference:

Our Reference: CCU/CCU/LSFIRST

Date: 26/02/2014

Dear Mr Smith

Vehicle Registration Number: PVJ414M

Thank you for your application to tax your vehicle in the historic tax class.

Your vehicle cannot be taxed in the historic tax class because:

- It has been given a 'Q' registration number and cannot be taxed in the historic tax class. A 'Q' registration number is given to a vehicle when the date of the vehicle was manufactured could not be established.
- Only vehicles manufactured before 1st January 1973 qualify for the historic tax class.

For more information on taxing a vehicle please go to www.gov.uk/tax-disc

Yours sincerely

R Davies CCU/CCU/LSFIRST 203 Driver & Vehicle Licensing Agency

VICTOR SMITH

Taxation team DVLA **SWANSEA** SA99 1DZ

Telephone

0300 790 6802

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency

Website

www.direct.gov.uk/motoring

Our Ref

CCU/CCU/TAXATI

Date:

Dear Mr Smith

Vehicle registration number: PVJ414M Thank you for your recent tax application.

Unfortunately we are unable to proceed with your application at present as your vehicle does not fall into the manufacture date for historic. The date for historic at present is the 1st January 1973.

However the Chancellor previously stated that the current cut off date of 1st January 1973 for Vehicle Excise Duty (VED) exemption for classic vehicles will be extended. The extension will be 12 months with a new cut off date of 1st January 1974.

The extension of the cut off date is due to come into effect from 1st April 2014. Any classic vehicles that re-licence prior to 1st April 2014 must do so under their current taxation class. From the 1st April 2014, these vehicles will become eligible for the historic taxation class and customers wishing to move into this taxation class will be required to re-licence their vehicles. Their existing tax disc can then be submitted for a refund.

Therefore we are holding on to your application until the 1st April 2014 when we will be able to process your application and you should then receive your disc.

For further information go to www.gov.uk Yours sincerely

Taxation Team



HISTORIC REJECT





An executive agency of the Department for Transport

The opening sentence in each letter to DVLA with my application was "I attach an application to change the taxation class of my MGBGTV8 from PLG to Historic and for a NIL value tax disc from 1st April 2014."